
 

 

June 26, 2020 

  
Johnny Key, Commissioner of the Arkansas Department of Education 
Division of Elementary and Secondary Education 
Four Capitol Mall, Room 304-A 
Little Rock, AR 72201 
  
Dear Secretary Key, 
  
Thank you for your ongoing support of public schools during the closing of schools for on-site 
instruction.  The support of the Arkansas Division of Elementary and Secondary Education has provided 
Fayetteville Public Schools with flexibility during this unprecedented time.  The waivers, timely 
communication, and extension of AMI days allowed schools to continue serving students. 
  
Recently, we assembled a Ready for Learning Committee to assess the needs of parents, staff, and 
students.  One of the questions that continues to arise is around virtual learning.  In 2016, Fayetteville Public 
Schools opened the first district conversion charter online school in the state.  Fayetteville Virtual Academy 
has a 100% graduation rate and earned an 'A' rating from the Arkansas Department of Education in 
2018.  The school is recognized as the highest performing virtual school in the state.  The charter allows our 
district to enroll students in grades 4-12. 
  
Bentonville Public Schools and Springdale Public Schools recently extended their virtual school enrollment 
to k-12 students.  In order to offer the same opportunity to Fayetteville Public Schools families, I am writing 
to request permission to speak before the Charter School Authorizing Panel in July.  The panel requires a 35 
day notification in advance to appear before the panel.  We would like to extend enrollment in Fayetteville 
Virtual Academy to K-12 students, in order to prepare for the reopening of schools and to meet the requests 
of our Ready for Learning Committee.  Please consider this request to allow Fayetteville Public Schools to 
speak before the Charter School Authorizing Panel on July 14. 
 
Respectfully Submitted,  
 
John L Colbert, Ed.D. 
Superintendent 
 




